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December 20, 2021
REGULAR MEETING VILLAGE OF PIGEON COUNCIL

The regular meeting of the Village of Pigeon Council was held on Monday, December 20,
2021 at the Municipal Building, 29 S. Main St., Pigeon MI 48755.

President Michael LePage called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m.

Members Present: President Michael LePage, Trustees Shelly Gunden, Michael Wehner, Kent
Tibbits, Kent Shetler, Matthew Esch and Marc Hill.

Members Absent: none

Also in attendance: Village Police Chief Eric Wissner, DPW Superintendent Thomas
Buschlen, Village Superintendent/Clerk Steven Corrion and Huron County District 3 Commissioner
Todd Talaski and Ken Licht.

A motion was made by Gunden; second by Wehner to approve the minutes of November 16,
2021 Regular Meeting.  All Ayes. Motion Carried.

Public Input:

Todd Talaski Huron County District 3 Commissioner highlighted activities of the county.

Police Operations Report:

Chief Wissner reported highlights of the month’s activities by the department.

DPW Operations Report:

DPW Superintendent Thomas Buschlen reported the month’s activities.

Following Discussion

A motion was made by Hill; second by Shetler to approve trading the John Deere 60 inch
Rotary Broom for a new 52 inch John Deere Rotary Broom for a cost of $1,700.00.  All Ayes.
Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Hill; second by Shetler to approve Osentoski Equipment to make
repairs on the GMC Dump Truck at a cost of $2,905.13.  All Ayes. Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Esch; second by Gunden to approve the MDOT Performance
Resolution for Government Agencies as presented.  All Ayes. Motion Carried.

Buschlen presented a quote from Maurer Electric to update the West Diamond Ball Field
Lights.

Following Discussion



A motion was made by Esch; second by Tibbits to approve up to $6,000.00 to purchase the
used lights from Maurer Electric.  All Ayes. Motion Carried.

Finance Report:

President LePage explained that the Finance Committee feels the Huron County Sheriff Work
Crew is a very important asset to the county.

Following Discussion

A motion was made by Tibbits; second by Wehner to approve a $500.00 to the Huron County
Sheriff Work Crew.  All Ayes. Motion Carried.

Accounts Payable:

Corrion emailed the Accounts Payable Report of $160,854.11 to council for November 17,
2021 to December 20, 2021.

Following Discussion

A motion was made by Gunden; second by Hill to accept the Accounts Payable of
$160,854.11 to council for November 17, 2021 to December 20, 2021. All Ayes. Motion Carried.
(See Accounts Payable Ledger)

Other Business:

Council congratulated Village President Mike LePage on his retirement December 31, 2021
from Thumb Bank & Trust after 37 years of dedicated service.

A motion was made by Gunden; second by Esch to adjourn the meeting. All Ayes. Motion
Carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:52pm.

________________________                        ____________________________
Michael LePage, President                             Steven Corrion, Clerk


